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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

AFTER 10 YEARS THE  

RECREATIONAL PATH BETWEEN  
JINDERA AND LAVINGTON IS BACK 

ON THE TABLE 

 Back in 2009 Greater Hume Council 

agreed to form a working group with 

Albury to investigate the feasibility of 

constructing a Recreational path be-

tween the two towns. A lot of work was 

done including  the production of a plan 

and interim costings. However in 2012 

Council  voted to disband the group and 

despite a number of presentations to 

Council  it wasn’t until the July 2019 

council meeting  that  Council again 

agreed to reform the working group with 

Albury to again consider the feasibility 

of a recreational path between the two 

towns. 

 

 Local resident Cheryl Ingrey who 

has been involved with the project from 

the beginning and organised the initial 

proposal to Council, and since the group 

was disbanded in 2012 Cheryl has been 

pushing for the working group to be re-

formed. And contrary to some thoughts 

Cheryl said it was never the intention to 

use Council funds to construct the path 

but to get the planning and costings fi-

nalised to have the project shovel ready 

for when grant funds are available to get 

the construction under way. 

 
  Cheryl said it is an exciting time getting the Recreational path back on council books and it has 

been a long time in the coming but it is a project she is passionate about and she is very happy to see it 

again making progress. 

Cherly Ingrey with Colleen Lord, another strong supporter 

of the Recreational Path. 
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2019  

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
 

5 August  Mary Sumner Day, 9.30am Wangaratta.  
 

14 August  Jindera Museum Musings. M/tea 10am Fox & Brew, Jindera.  

  11.30am Bush story teller, Sappa Sutherland at Jindera Pioneer Museum.  

                                 Lunch 1pm at Jindera Pioneer Museum, 2 course @ $22.50, (includes entry 

& entertainment). 150th Mural & Heritage markers can be looked at as well.  

 Contact:  Joan Bowers 60 260499.  
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  

Friendship in Action  

AUGUST  What’s on at Rural Care Link 
8 August   Carer’s Group Meet The Hub Conference Room 10.30-12.30  

Late August  Financial Literacy Information Sessions  

All of August National Tree Day - Activity Sheets available from front of Rural Care Link office.  
 

Check out our NOTICEBOARD and INFORMATION TABLE (Located outside the Rural Care Link office) for 

more health and well-being information and activities.  

Look out for our September PROGRAM in the September edition of the Jindera News, with Jindera Spring into 

Spring Activities, stepping out with the JINDERA WALKABOUT tm WELLNESS PROGRAM. 
 

For further details contact: Emma Stocker  

Community Development Officer 

Rural Care Link 

E: communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au - 02 6026 3001 - The Hub, 83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday or please leave a message 
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BUY 

LOCAL            
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Jindera CWA News 
 

JINDERA CWA NEWS FOR AUGUST 2019. 
 

On Wednesday, 10th July, President Margaret 
McMaster  attended an afternoon tea with other 
CWA members at Oatlands Branch to celebrate their 
70 years Anniversary.  Congratulations  to Oatlands 

from all Jindera members. 
 

At the July meeting, Ag/Environment Officer, 

Heather Collis spoke on the “Kurrajong”, an aborigi-
nal word meaning “fishing line”.  There are 31 spe-
cies of trees and shrubs which grow from 4 to 30 me-

tres tall.   The Kurrajong species is also a valuable 
source of drought fodder. 
 

As several of our members are on holiday,  it was de-

cided to postpone our Branch International Day on 
Papua New Guinea from August to 4th September 
meeting. 
 

CWA AWARENESS WEEK – September 2019. 
 

Next Meeting 4th September, 2019 in School of Arts 

Hall.  9.30 to 10a.m.  New members welcome. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship. 

Bev. Blair – Publicity Officer.  
Ag/Environment Officer Heather Collis - 

“Cuppa for Cancer”  

             

 

 

 

CARERS GROUP - JINDERA 
 

One Door Carer Support and Rural Carelink invites all carers to come along to our carers group in Jindera. 

The benefits of participating in a carers support group shows that it brings people together who are going 
through or have gone through similar experiences, this might be cancer, chronic medical conditions, addic-
tion, mental illness, bereavement or caregiving. 

This support group can help prevent isolation also benefit self-esteem and let you realize you are not alone. 

This can also help improve your ability to cope with stressful situations and lend support, encouragement and 
hope to others. 

In the role of being a carer one can become so focused on giving care to others that one’s own selfcare needs 
are forgotten. 

‘If we do not care for ourselves we are unable to care for the person we are caring for’ 

Please come and join us 
  

WHERE:  Jindera Community Hub Conference Room, 83 Urana St, Jindera 

DATE:  Thursday the 8th of August   

TIME: 10.30am to 12.30pm. 

Morning tea provided 

 

For further details, please contact:  Michelle Conroy, Carer Advocate 

One Door Mental Health - Albury - T 02 6021 5882   M 0481 010 728  - Work Days Tues. Wed. Thurs. 

E michelle.conroy@onedoor.org.au |  onedoor.org.au  - Your NDIS mental health specialists  

mailto:michelle.conroy@onedoor.org.au
https://www.onedoor.org.au/
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Jindera Red Cross 

The July monthly Red Cross meeting was held on Tuesday 2nd at 1.30pm. 
 

Invitations were received for members to attend the Albury Branch July 9th, 
and Walla Walla, July 24th to celebrate their 80th year of Red Cross. 
 

The Jindera Branch and Table Top combined annual meeting will be at the Table Top Hall on Monday 29th 

July at 1.30pm.  Guest speaker will be the Principal of Lavington East School, Mrs Nichole Williams. 
 

Next monthly meeting will be on Tuesday August 6th at 1.30pm at 

the school of Arts Hall, Urana Rd, Jindera.  All Welcome. 
 

NEWS FROM HEAD OFFICE 
 

Meet the Red Cross wonder dogs  
 
 

These highly trained specialist 
canines help our teams hunt for 
people who are missing, often 
after disasters such as earth-

quakes, landslides and  
avalanches.  

You will find them in countries 

as diverse as Austria, Bulgaria, 
Columbia, Costa Rica, Germa-

ny, Italy, Iran and  

Luxembourg. 

http://membership.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jrdiyhiy-kdkuldkiw-o/
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JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary  Quality Learning with  that country feel! 

 

                               Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knight & Michelle Parker 
phone: 60263280    email: jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    website: www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

FAREWELL  
 

 

Longstanding Jindera Public School teachers Mrs 

Leanne Simpson and Mrs Di Morton retired at the end of 

term 2. 

 
 

Mrs Di Morton was a Learning Support teacher for over 20 years. Working part time, she has assist-

ed many children to grasp the finer points of reading. She is looking forward to working in the gar-

den and travelling with her husband Peter. 

Mrs Leanne Simpson has been at Jindera Public School so long that she initially started teaching at 

the old location of the school in Urana Rd. Leanne has been a teacher of senior students for most of 

her time at Jindera Public School and recently worked part time in the library. She is looking forward 

to spending more time with her grandchildren. 

Both teachers will be sorely missed for their expertise, professionalism and enthusiasm. We wish 

them well in the next phase of their lives. 

PURPOSEFUL LEARNING 

         

The children of 1/2 E have been investigating the properties of a good shelter. Using a minimum of 

tools and materials they worked in small groups to construct shelters.  
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Ph: 6025 9260 
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Book now - Governance and Succession Planning Workshop 

Holbrook Tues 13th August -  Holbrook Library 5pm to 7pm 
 

Dear Business Operator or Community Organisation 
If you are wanting to expand your understanding of what is ‘good governance’ or learn about succession for com-
munity organisations,  please book to attend the workshop at Holbrook on 13th August. The facilitator is home 
grown (and lives near Jingellic) and an expert on Good Governance, Mary Hoodless. Her presentation will be en-
gaging and entertaining.  
 

Details of the workshop are supplied below.     

Holbrook - Good Governance and Succession Planning Workshop     
Tue., 13 August 2019 - 5:00 pm – 7:00 pm  - Holbrook Library, Bowler Street, Holbrook, NSW 2644 

 

Refund Policy - To book: 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/holbrook-good-governance-and-succession-planning-workshop-tickets-64647321880 

Tickets $25 per person. 
 

Topics: 
What are the principles of good governance? 
- The constitution 
- Purpose and strategy 
- Roles and responsibilities 
- Financial and non-financial performance indicators 
- Compliance, risk management, culture and performance 
- Membership and succession planning 
About the Presenter: 

About the speaker: Mary Hoodless, director of Karoo Consultancy, has sub-
stantial experience in organisational development delivering governance re-
views, strategic planning and risk management frameworks to address re-
quirement for small and medium rural and regional not -for-
profit and government organisations.   
 

For more information contact the BEC Business Connect  
E: events@becadvice.com.au  - T:  02 6024 0400 

National Tree Day with Greater Hume Children Services - 26th July 2019  
 
Today was Planet Ark National Tree Day, celebrating Australia’s largest tree planting and nature care event.  
 
Greater Hume Children Services understands and shares a passion for ensuring children get to play and learn 
about nature. We also realise the importance of children learning about and caring for their environment. 
 
To share and celebrate in this special day Greater Hume Children Services educators and children held their own 
tree planting activities at their playgroup at the Jindera Bush Block this morning. 
 
We enjoyed lots of conversations and sharing thoughts about the very important role trees play in our environ-
ment and how we can best plant and care for them.  

 
 More information can be found at 

mail@ghchildren.com.au or call  
Greater Hume Children Services  

on: 60263877.  

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com.au%2Fe%2Fholbrook-good-governance-and-succession-planning-workshop-tickets-64647321880&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cbb8c3954a1054d47a1a108d713ccdf94%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7
mailto:events@becadvice.com.au
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The museum has had a busy couple of months with 

the reintroduction of the famous Heritage Dinners from 
the 1980’s. In both June and July the vestibule in the 
main museum residence was converted to a dining 
space which managed to fit up to 42 guests.  

On arrival guests could mingle in the shop and con-
nected gallery while being served pre-dinner drinks and 
canapés. Groups were then escorted into the adjoining 
house and seated at the extensive and beautifully laid 
table. All museum attendants were dressed in period 
costume and guests were entertained by live music that 
played throughout the evening. To ensure the comfort 
of guests, the museum installed gas lines into the vesti-
bule space to enable heaters to operate throughout the 
dinner. Several open fires were also lit and, although 
not the only lighting, candles and lamplight enhanced 
the mood of the evening.  

Guests were served a sumptuous three course dinner 
with reminiscent overtones of the past. The July din-
ners had a Christmas theme with a flaming traditional 
plum pudding and candied quince a highlight. The eve-
nings were well attended with many requests for more.  

The evenings are quite labour intensive and it is im-
portant to have an appropriate balance for the many 
volunteers who give of their time to ensure the success 
of these evenings. Without these volunteers the muse-
um program of events could not continue, so our grati-
tude is extended to them for the great job that they do. 

The Spring Summer program of events will be out 
soon with another High Tea and a return of the Lan-
tern Tours prior to Christmas. Watch our website and 
Facebook page for details. 

During August the museum will undertake strategic 
planning, looking to find ways to give the museum lon-
gevity and sustainability into the future. This evening 
of planning will be conducted at the museum on Mon-
day 12th August from 7 pm.  

If anyone has ideas for the museum that could help 
its sustainability into the future we would love to hear 
from you; either come along on the night or drop us an 
email with your suggestions - 

 info@jinderamuseum.com.au 
  

 Thank-you again to all that have supported the 
events at the museum in this past 12 months, we look 
forward to another successful year ahead. 

 

Margie Wehner 
President  

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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SUPPORTING PEOPLE THROUGH CANCER  

Helping support people who have cancer, or are 

recovering from cancer, is very important to the 
volunteers working at Rural Care Link, especially 

the OP Shop Volunteers. They have helped numer-

ous members of Rural Care Link to get through 

their treatment regimes. 

One of the people they have helped over the 

past 12 months, and are still helping, is the Vice 
President and OP Shop Coordinator of Rural Care 

Link, Colleen Lord.   Colleen is known to many in 

Jindera due to her exercise classes, especially Aq-

uaFitness and Pole Walking.  Colleen used exer-
cise during her treatment as a means of helping her 

body to cope and to heal. She has spent many 

hours researching how exercise helps cancer treat-
ment to be more effective, and how it also helps 

with recovery and healing after treatment. 

She was motivated to continue her work as an 

exercise trainer by the Breast Care Nurses at the 

Mater Hospital in Sydney, and to bring her 

knowledge and experience back to Jindera. 

Now, with the help of other professionals, she 

hopes to have exercise classes for cancer patients 
and cancer survivors twice a week at the Hub in 

Jindera. These classes will be especially designed 

to help people through chemotherapy and radia-
tion therapy, and to assist their recovery after sur-

gery. 

With funding from the Rural Care Link Com-
mittee, and input from relevant health profession-

als, she hopes to have established the first classes 

by October, 2019.  The health care professionals 
who will contribute to the establishment of this 

project, are Dr Vaughan Saunders, Osteopath, and 

Bailey Lang, Osteopath and Exercise Physiologist, 

both from Sports & Spinal, Albury, Dr John Ste-
vens, Exercise Physiologist and Managing Director 

of Kinetic Medicine, and Sophie Rohde, Exercise 

Physiologist, also from Kinetic Medicine. 

As someone who knows how exercise helps 

with recovery, Colleen says, “this is a great oppor-
tunity to help yourself at a time when you need it 

most. I know I will be the first to sign up to these 

fun classes to continue the healing process”. 

If you would like more information on this pro-

gram please contact the RCL Community Devel-

opment Officer, 

Emma Stocker, on  6026 3001 for further details.  
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SAINT MARY MACKILLOP COLLEGE  

ALBURY LIMITED 
 

197 Urana St, Jindera NSW 2642 

PO Box 310 Jindera NSW 2642 

Phone: 02 60 459 422 Fax: 02 6026 3745 

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu.au 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our school entered into the 2019 Sydney Royal 

Flower and Garden Show and received first place in 

the regional schools category, two years running. We 

were commended for our sustainability methods in-

cluding composting, worm farm, organic pest control 

and our seed raising program. The students from 

years 3-6 all put a lot of effort into the garden and 

should be commended for their great work. 

In year 11 Biology we have been learning about how the Earth has changed over time and what effect 
this has had on past ecosystems. The students created a linear timeline (about 50m long) to illustrate 
the most significant developments in the Earth's history. 
 
In year 11 Chemistry students have been designing their own experiment to investigate what factors 
impact the rate of chemical reactions.   Students will be presenting their findings by writing a formal 
scientific report. 

In Term 2 our Year 12 Chemistry students studied Carbon Chemistry and as part of this unit they studied 

soaps and surfactants. They then undertook a depth study of different types of surfactants. The photos 

show the students testing out their products to analyse its properties.   Biology students have had an 

exam on practical work and have been using the newly purchased microscopes. These are of a very 

high quality and a great asset to helping a passion for Science in our school. In the photo some of the 

year 12 Biology students are looking at blood samples under the microscope. 
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 COUNCIL NEWS JULY 2019 
Highlights from meeting held on 17 July at Holbrook: 

In response to a notice of motion presented by Cr 
Denise Knight, Council resolved to work with Albury 
City Council to reconvene a joint working committee to 
prepare a feasibility study and plans for a bicycle walk-

ing path between Jindera and Lavington. 

Council adopted the draft Greater Hume Waste 
Strategy 2019 – 2023 including 13 recommendations.  
Key recommendations include that current operating 
hours be maintained together with current fees and 
charges unchanged. Council will develop reuse swap 
areas at waste facilities with items being left and collect-
ed on a free to take basis, and will continue to provide 

support for community driven hard waste collections. 

Council accepted the tender from Total Garden Solu-
tions for $43,956 (excl GST) to undertake contract 
mowing of cemeteries, pools and council owned proper-

ties for the next three years. 

The Mayor, Cr Heather Wilton, Deputy Mayor, Cr 
Doug Meyer OAM will attend the annual Local Gov-
ernment Conference to be held this year at Warwick 
Farm in October and be accompanied by Director Cor-
porate and Community Services, David Smith and Cr 

Lea Parker as observers.   

Council received a comprehensive report on the re-
view of ward boundaries across the Greater Hume area, 
triggered by a population variance of more than 10% 
between the highest population ward and the lowest 
population ward. Under the Local Government Act 
1993 Council must keep ward boundaries under review, 
and alter ward boundaries so that in each ward contain-
ing a number of electors does not differ by more than 10 
per cent from the number of electors in each other ward.   
Greater Hume currently has three wards, North, South 

and East.   

Council resolved to adopt Option 2 as the preferred 
ward boundary option for public consultation during 

August/early September.  Council will receive a further 
report at the September meeting. Council also decided 
to undertake a constitutional referendum to consider if 
the Council area should continue to be divided into 
wards. The referendum will take place at the next elec-

tions in 2020. 

In June the NSW Government announced a grant 
funding pool of $794,431 as Greater Hume’s allocation 
under Stronger Country Communities Round 3.   The 
guideline highlights that 50% of funding needs to youth 
focused projects or programs, and projects must seek 
$50,000 grant funding or more.  Applications can be 
made online until 27 September 2019.   Council will 
now consider which projects it may wish to put forward 
along with applications received from community or-
ganisations.   Community members wishing to make 
enquiries of the grant funding should contact Council’s 

Tourism & Promotions Officer, Kerrie Wise.  

Council appointed Cardno NSW to undertake the 
Culcairn, Henty and Holbrook Flood Mitigation - In-
vestigation and Design Works Project at a value of 
$245,098.80 (excl GST). It is expected that the project 
will take up to 12 months to complete.   Following com-
pletion, Council will then be eligible to pursue financial 
assistance through Office Environment & Heritage 
Floodplain Management Program to implement im-
provements to drainage infrastructure to help reduce 

flooding in the three towns. 

The next Council meeting will be held on 21 August 

at Culcairn. 

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for view-
ing at any time on Council’s website or in person at any 

Greater Hume Customer Service Officer. 
 

Cr Heather Wilton 
Mayor                         www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 

Come and join other locals who are interested in what happens in our com-

munity, and who would like to help improve the facilities our community of-

fers residents and visitors. 

For more information please contact the Forum at  
jindereacommunityforum@bigpond.com 

or through our Jindera Community Forum Facebook page.  
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Jindera Hits the Road with the  

JINDERA WALKABOUT(TM) WELLNESS PROGRAM 

Join this fun, easy, motivational exercise 

program that is cost effective and works. 
 

For those wanting a total body workout 
they can add walking poles to their walk 
(available on loan at each walk or bring 

your own).  
 

Walking poles reduce stress on joints, pro-
vide extra balance, burn up to 40% more 

calories and use 90% of total body muscle. 
 

This 40 minute walking program may be just right for you as it suits all 
levels of fitness (walk at your own pace) and the times of the walks 

have been designed to fit into lunch breaks. 
 

Sessions are:   1pm, Monday and Friday  

     Starting  9th September 2019 
 

Meet outside the Jindera Hub, Urana Rd, Jindera.   
      Please show your expression of  interest by contacting  

      Community Development Officer Emma Stocker        
Email: communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Phone: 02 6026 3001 
(Please leave a message or call into the office Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday) 

New to Jindera – Fun Dance Workout – inspired by Scotland!
 

Following a couple of successful pop up sessions during the school holidays we are  
continuing sessions for Term 3, and beyond if in demand.  

Think Scottish Highland dancing, add to that the odd folk dance steps,  
set to funky upbeat music, then you get the picture… 

 

The routines build gradually so you can find a pace that is right for you.  
Low impact or go for it with high intensity – your choice!  

Plus there’s some exercises for toning your wobbly bits too. 
And it’s unique, fun – and more to the point…it works! 

 

Mondays at 6.00pm. Jindera Hub (enter via Creek Street)  
For more information find us on facebook - Highland Hustle Albury 
Wodonga www.HighlandHustle.com.au  

mailto:communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au
http://www.HighlandHustle.com.au
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The new financial year is here and with it comes a 
new and exciting period for Rural Care Link. We are in 
the process of review and renewal. Our aim is to be-
come more visual and to involve the community in the 
services that we can offer to service needs. 

Recently we applied for Grant funding with Domi-
nos  Pizza and we have been successful with a grant of 
$5000. This will be used to run workshops at the Hub 
on a range of topics.   It is envisaged such topics as  
How to set budgets organise your finances / financial 
literacy , Domestic Violence, Drug and Alcohol etc will 
be included. 

National Tree Planting Day takes place on 4 Au-
gust.  This year we have partnered with Greater Hume 

Shire in providing trees to each of our Schools. 

We continue  to supply emergency food support 
and referrals to Headspace,  Financial Counselling, Be-
yond Blue. etc. The committee of Rural Care Link en-
courages members of the community to make sugges-
tion on topics or subjects that they think would be of 
some benefit to the community as a whole.  

As you all know we would not exist without our 
wonderful  Op Shop and the beautiful band of volun-
teers who keep it running. The Op Shop  is our main 
source income and it allows Rural Care Link to contin-
ue its good work. Oh, by the way, if you have a spare 
half a day and would like to spend it doing some light 
meaningful work for a few hours, please refer to our ad 
in this months Jindera News. 

 

Peter Knight Chairman 
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Calling all Jindera 

radio listeners 
 

The Voice of  Greater Hume 2GHR 96.7  

 

People in Jindera, Culcairn, Henty & Walla Walla 

can access 2GHR more easily in the last 12 months 
since some adjustments were made to the transmitter 
on Mt. McKenzie. 

 

You can hear Tony several times a week. You can 

hear Michael 2 mornings each week with Ronnie on 
Wednesday afternoon with his Country Music pro-
gram. Col brings you ‘Friends and Legends’ twice 

each week. Geoff plays the 80’s Favourites on 
Wednesday morning. Freda joins Michael on Thurs-
day for Rhythms of Love and Life and of course the 
latest Science things. Every second Monday Freda 

interviews representatives of any ‘Not for Profit’ Or-
ganisation to talk about what each does. At any other 
time, the Station brings News, both national and lo-

cal, weather and a variety of types of music.  
 

We need YOU.  
 

2GHR is entirely run by volunteers. Memberships 

are payable in July but you can join at any time. Your 

fees help us pay for electricity, insurance and some 
running repairs. We also value your feedback. Tell us 

the things you like, dislike or think we are missing. 
Advertise your event, business or the benefits of living 
in your Town. Community Radio is all about Com-

munity. We would all like to know how your Com-
munity runs. You can send us your news so that we 
can include it. We are happy for businesses to adver-
tise-our rates are reasonable and very competitive.  

 

It is possible for the Station to do an ‘Outside 
Broadcast’ if you have a big event. We will broadcast 
from your event, conduct interviews for a couple of 

hours, and generally promote your function. This fa-
cility does incur a cost. Talk to us! 

 

Any news or questions - contact info@2ghr.org.au 
or to take up membership www.2ghr.org.au . When 

music is playing during a ’live’ broadcast you can ring 
02 6036 3428 for information about membership ap-
plications. 

 

Although the Studio is in Holbrook, 2GHR is for 

the whole of the Greater Hume Shire. 
 

Freda Turner, Board secretary.  

mailto:info@2ghr.org.au
http://www.2ghr.org.au
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— CONTACT US TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT — 

We are a firm of Chartered Accountants who provide quality  
Taxation, Accounting and Business Management Services. 

Both Mark and Terri have many year’s experience in public accounting and taxation  

affairs for a broad range of clients in business, including Self-Managed Super Funds. 

Office: 621 Macauley Street, (Cnr: Guinea and Macauley Sts) Albury, NSW 2640. 

Postal Address: P.O. Box 721, Albury, NSW 2640. 

Email: terri@bjan.com.au or mark@bjan.com.au Visit our Website for further information at www.bjan.com.au  

mailto:terri@bjan.com.au
mailto:mark@bjan.com.au
http://www.bjan.com.au
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 
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JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc. 
The June fishing comp 

featured the return of 
the crayfish for 2019, 

seems like they have 

been a bit tougher to get this yeah with the low wa-

ter levels. Comp winner was Josh Donlan with a 
dart trout of .62, little Wade Morey also had a cou-

ple of crays .54 and .52, Brian (the Claw) Shannon 

had the biggest bag with a .56 and .55  
Laz won the donut award. 

July was the Clubs Gala Day with AGM, 

Presentations and Gastronomical Food. 

A great day was had by all, the club welcomes 
back Stuart Montgomery to the secretary's roll and 

Brian Shannon is looking after the finances, Ricko 

remains President, weighmaster/measured is 
Ben .00012 Geswein, Phil the grill O'Neil and Gary 

Morey will keep us fed. 

Major trophy winners for the year were Club-

person Graeme Lyons, champion fisher Brian Shan-

non, ladies champion Kerrie Lynch, best cod Mark 

Taylor and redfin champ Laszlo Peli, best Cray was 
won by Rhonda Watt. 

We would like to thank donors for the day, Jin-

dera Pub, Jindera Bakery, Brad at the Jindera 

Butchers, Jindera Pizza, BCC and Maso at Com-
plete angler. 

The biggest news is that the club condition has 

changed for our fishing trophies. 
The club has gone from weight to length to en-

courage the movement towards catch and release, 

whilst fish can be brought in for measuring the ma-

jority of fish will be measured photographically. 
Next fish comp will be an Open Comp on Fri-

day, July 23, 24 and 25 with measuring at club-

house at 4pm. 
 

Members are reminded that memberships are now 
due $25 single and $50 a family. 
 

Tight lines! 

Graeme Lyons  

accepting his  

clubman of the year 

trophy from  

Lyndsay Nixon 

Paul Rainbow presenting 

Brian Shannon with the 

Fisherperson of the year 

trophy  Ladies champion fisher for 

2019.  Kerrie Lynch  
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Ben Geswein and Ricko....looks like they have no idea 

what's going on?  

Carol Moretti presenting Pavrotti with the Laurie Moretti 

biggest redfin trophy  

Rhonda Watt won the largest crayfish for 2019 

Little Wade Morey receiving trophy for  

smallest cod released  

Wade Morey with a nice crayfish  Josh Donlan with two nice Dartmouth trout  
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B rrr …. been an exceptionally chilly month at 

the Jindera Golf Course, it would seem the 

toughest golfers are our vets playing on a Wednes-

day morning, they have been attracting strong 
fields of up to 20 plus players. 

 

 The course grounds committee have as usual 

been working hard with trees cut up, loose sticks 
removed and of course the big one, the renovation 

of our greens continuing thanks to our helpers and 

our synthetic greens professional Dave Macaully, 
we expect to have all the greens finished by early 

August. 

 

 SAVE THE DAY 

BEYOND BLUE CHARITY GOLF DAY 

3 Ball Ambrose on Sunday, 18th August, tee off 

11.30 to 12, meal provided and I am guaranteed 
the course will be looking a picture. 

 

 The other big Events coming up to start prac-

tising for are the Clubs Annual Tournaments, so 

keep these dates free: 

Vets Tournament, Wednesday 4th September, 

Thursday 5th September Ladies Tournament, Sat-

urday 7th September, Mixed Tournament plus 

Mens 2 ball Ambrose Tournament, tee off time 
8.30am and finally the Mens Tournament on Sun-

day, 8th September with tee off time from 8.30 to 

9am.   

 

 Sunday 11th August will see the 5th and final 

round of the club championships, A Grade will be 

a huge battle between Graham Schilg and Craig 
McMillan with nothing between them and they 

need to be very very nervous with Daryl Klien nip-

ping at their heels.  

 B Grade is fairly even  tousle with David Gray, 
Bob Sheerans, Scott McMillan, Stu Millar, Bob 

Polkinghorne, Peter Kilo and Dave Daines all 

within a few shots of each other. 

 C Grade is a match amongst 3 with Aaron Mel-
bourne, Frank Carmody and Dave Briggs all in the 

mix to bring home the bacon. 
 

Results 
Results for the last month 23rd June winner D. Sin-

gleton 37, R/up A. Melbourne 35, balls S. McMillan 
33, C. McMillan 33, F. Carmody 31, J. Todd 30, D. 
Gray 30, NTP 16th C. McMillan,  

Sunday 30th June, winner B. Polkinghorne 35, r/up 
G. Schilg 30, balls S. Millar, D. Klien   NTP 3RD S. 
Millar  

Sunday 7th July, 4th round championships and 
monthly medal   winner G. (the wizz) Schilg 83, r/up 
P. Kilo 78,  Ball comp C. McMillan 75, D. Gray 76, 

G. Preston 76, S. McMillan 77, B. Sheerans 77 

NTP 9th G. Schilg,  monthly medal winner G. Schilg 
 

Wanted lady golfers! 

Wanted lady golfers, phone Heather Chasten 

0429120844, ladies play on Thursday mornings 

9.30am and Sunday afternoons from 11.30 to 12. 
 

Vets golfers play 9 holes every Wednesday with tee 

off from 9.30 to 10am. 
 

Mens golf is on every Sunday with tee off from 

11.30 to 12. 
 

The Jindera Golf Course is  

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR MEMBERS  
AND THEIR GUESTS 

VISITORS ARE MOST WELCOME  

Happy Hitting 

Frank, David & Greg constructing the new golf buggy storage shed  

Final work being completed on the greens. 
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Jindera Country Golf Club 
 

BEYOND BLUE DAY 
 

Sunday 18th August 2019  

3 Ball Ambrose 
 

11.30 – 12.00 hit off 
 

Entry fee: $20 

BBQ to follow play 
 

Grab some friends  

Come along and help raise funds 

for this worthy charity 
 

Phone: Heather 0429120844 

           Graham 0475063189 
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 

0448 004  706 


